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Halifax Regional Municipality Notices will generally appear each Saturday in this section of the newspaper. Readers are still encouraged to look
throughout the paper for information which might appear in a different section or on another day.

NOTICE OF
VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING

FOR RIVER-LAKES AREA WITH NORTH WEST
COMMUNITY COUNCIL

North West Community Council intends to consider and, if deemed advisable, approve
the following application:

Case 23086 - Application by Vision 7 Developments on behalf of property owner
to amend the Land Use By-law for River- lakes to allow a Nursing Home (Long Term
Care Facility) use in the RLRC zone applied to Site B (former Carr Farm) on Fall River
Road, Fall River.

A virtual public hearing will be held on March 8, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.. All oral and written
submissions will be considered at that time. This meeting will occur in a virtual setting,
and attending in person is not possible. Given the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic,
written submissions are welcomed and encouraged in advanced of the hearing itself.
These submissions are distributed to all Councillors and considered at the time of their
decision. Written submissions may be forwarded to the Municipal Clerk by e-mail,
clerks@halifax.ca; by fax, 902-490-4208; or by mail, PO. Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia,
B3J 3A5. Written submissions must be received by the Municipal Clerk’s office
as early as possible and not later than 3:00 p.m. on March 8, 2021. Please allow
sufficient time for delivery given slower than typical mail delivery times during the
COVID-19 Pandemic.

The virtual public hearing will be webcasted and may be viewed online at https:/
www.halifax.ca/city-hall/agendas-meetings-reports. For individuals seeking to speak
at the hearing, members of the public may contact the Municipal Clerk’s office no
later than 4:30pm on March 5, 2021 to be added to the speakers list to speak by
telephone. We encourage all residents who have any desire to speak at the meeting to
ask to have their name added to the list. Individuals who do not want to speak at a later
time may ask to have their name removed from the speakers list. To be placed on the
speakers list, individuals may:

+ Send an email to clerks@halifax.ca; or

- Call and leave a voicemail at 902.490.4210; or

+ Send afax to the clerk at 902.490.4208.

In your message, please include the meeting body, the planning case number or
civic address, in addition to your name, community of residence, email address, and
telephone number. Should you have questions about the process of the virtual public
hearing, please contact the Municipal Clerks Office at clerks@halifax.ca or 902.490.4210.
Should you have questions about the nature of application itself, please contact the
planner directly at 902.943.4318 or jacobsm@halifax.ca.

The staff report is available on-line at the following location: https://www.halifax.
ca/city-hall/agendas-meetings-reports. If you have questions about how to access
the staff report contact the Office of the Municipal Clerk mailto:clerks@halifax.ca or
902.490.4210. To arrange for a paper copy of application materials to be sent to you by
mail if the internet is unavailable to you, contact the Planner.

Further details regarding the application can also be found at the following location:

www.halifax.ca/planning (Scroll down to Case 23086)
ACC #CPC0O2310

NOTICE OF SECOND READING

BY-LAW S-312, RESPECTING STREETS

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Halifax Regional Municipality will consider
the adoption of By-law S-312 at a special meeting of Regional Council to be held on
Tuesday, March 23, 2021 held virtually.

By-law S-312 will amend By-law S-300, Respecting Streets. The purpose of the
amendment is to create an exception to the requirement that landscaping on the right
of way in adjacent to a resident’s property must be grass or sods, provided the plantings
conform with the Policy for Boulevard Gardens.

The Council will receive written submissions from interested persons concerning the
above By-law at the March 23, 2021 session of Council. Written submissions must be
received by the Municipal Clerk’s Office no later than 12:00 noon on the advertised
date. Written submissions may be forwarded to the Municipal Clerk by fax, 902-490-
4208; E-mail, clerks@halifax.ca; or by mail, PO. Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3J 3A5.
Please allow sufficient time for delivery given slower than typical mail delivery times
during the COVID-19 Pandemic. For more information, please contact the Municipal
Clerk’s Office at 902-490-4210 or by emailing clerks@halifax.ca.

The staff report and proposed By-law / amendments may be obtained from the Office
of the Municipal Clerk by emailing . Council agendas and reports may
also be reviewed online: halifax. ca/clty haI]/agendas meetings-reports?category=127

HROP-6912-A121 lain MacLean, Municipal Clerk

NOTICE OF
VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING

FORNORTH WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL
North West Community Councll intend to consider and, if deemed advisable, approve the following application:
Case 23274-H ' d forS d y Suites & Backyard Suites
This public hearing will address proposed | k d to Land Use By-laws for
Bedford, Planmng Dlstrlcts 1 &3 and Sackvnlle Drive as set out in the staff report dated January
4, 2021 to to the pr g g y and
backyard suites and schedule a public hearing.
A virtual public hearing will be held on Monday, March 8, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. All oral and written
submissions will be considered at that time. This meeting will occur in a virtual setting and attending in
person is not possible. Given the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, written submissions are welcomed and
encouraged in advanced of the hearing itself. These submissions are distributed to all Councilors and
considered at the time of their decision. Written submissions may be forwarded to the Municipal Clerk
by e-mail, clerks@halifax.ca; by fax, 902.490.4208; or by mail, P.O. Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3J 3A5.
Written submissions must be received by the Municipal Clerk’s office as early as possible and not
later than 3:00 p.m. on Monday, March 8, 2021. Please allow sufficient time for delivery given slower
than typical mail delivery times during the COVID-19 Pandemic.
The virtual public hearing will be webcasted and may be viewed online at https://www.halifax.ca/city-
ndas-meetings-reports. For individuals seeking to speak at the hearing, members of the public

may contact the Municipal Clerk’s office no later than 4:30 p.m. on Friday, March 5, 2021 to be
added to the speakers list to speak by telephone. We encourage all residents who have any desire to
speak at the meeting to ask to have their name added to the list. Individuals who do not want to speak at
a later time may ask to have their name removed from the speakers list.
To be placed on the speakers list, individuals may:

+ Send an email to clerks@halifax.ca; or

« Call and leave a voicemail at 902.490.4210; or

« Send afax to the clerk at 902.490.4208.
In your message, please include the meeting body (North West Community Council), the planning Case
number (Case 23274) or civic address, in addition to your name, community of residence, email address,
and telephone number. Should you have questions about the nature of application itself, please contact
Meaghan Dalton directly at 902.719.9380 or daltonm@halifax.ca
Should you have questions about the process of the virtual public hearing, please contact the Municipal
Clerks Office at clerks@halifax.ca or 902.490.4210.
The staff report is available on-line at the following location: https://www.halifax.ca/city-hall/agendas-
meetings-reports. If you have questions about how to access the staff report contact the Office of the
Municipal Clerk clerks@halifax.ca or 902.490.4210.

ACC #C320-6912

TAX RELIEF FOR NON-PROFIT
ORGANIZATIONS PROGRAM
2021-2022

(ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 2014-001-ADM)

DEADLINE FOR RENEWAL APPLICATIONS: MARCH 31, 2021

This is a reminder that non-profits and charities currently in receipt of tax relief through Halifax
Regional Municipality’s Tax Relief for Non-Profit Organizations Program (organizations previously
accepted into the program) must complete and submit their applications for renewal of tax relief no
later than March 31,2021 (post-marked). Late renewal applications may be pro-rated.

ThTTax Relief Program for Non-Profit Organizations application and renewal forms are available
online at:

www.halifax.ca/business/doing-business-halifax/tax-relief-non-profit-organizations or please
call 902.490.7310 or email nonprofittax@halifax.ca.

Act A811-6912

2021-2022 COMMUNITY
GRANTS PROGRAM

This is a reminder that the deadline for submitting an application to Halifax Regional Municipality’s
Community Grants Program is March 31, 2021. Application forms and program guidebooks will
be available from:
« https://www.halifax.ca/business/doing-business-halifax/community-grants
« Visiting one of our Customer Service Centres:
https://www.halifax.ca/home/311#ContactCentres
o Alderney Gate, 40 Alderney Drive, - Dartmouth, 1st floor
o Musquodoboit Harbour Strip Mall, Corner of Hwy #7 & East Petpeswick Road
o Bayers Road, 7071 Bayers Road, 2nd floor
« Contacting 311 - https://www.halifax.ca/home/311
« E-mail - Nonprofitgrants@halifax.ca
For further information, please call 902.490.7310.
Acct # A811-6912

HALIFAX

PLEASE SEE SECTION 158 - EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES IN SATURDAY'S PAPER AND SECTION 258 - TENDERS IN CLASSIFIEDS FOR ALL TENDERS AND REQUESTS
FOR PROPOSALS ADVERTISEMENTS IN SATURDAY AND WEDNESDAY'S EDITIONS
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